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For Immediate Release

NSW Budget is simply Old money for Old ideas 
“People with Disability Australia (PWD) is disappointed to see today’s budget announcement by the NSW State Government offering very little to improve the way in which services are funded and delivered to people with disability. Real reform is urgently required to ensure they are afforded their human rights in the same way as everyone else in our community,” says Jan Daisley, President of PWD.

“While we are satisfied that the NSW Government has met its commitment to increase funding in the sector in line with the Stronger Together plan, we are disappointed this opportunity for reforming the way the current, inadequate service system is delivered has been missed. Until the old model and old ideas which direct the model of service delivery are changed, we will continue to see people with disability disempowered and sidelined – not ‘Stronger’, as the NSW Government would have us believe. 
“Of particular concern is the Government’s continued commitment to funding institutions and licensed boarding houses, rather than channelling this money into alternative supported accommodation options which are in line with the legal obligations set out in the Disability Services Act 1993 NSW (DSA). 

“Licensed boarding houses have long been subject to criticism with regard to the standard of care provided to their residents. The NSW Government’s Department of Human Services, Ageing, Disability and Home Care (ADHC) has been criticised by both disability advocacy organisations and the NSW Ombudsman for its inability to monitor and enforce license conditions to ensure the health, comfort, safety and proper care of people with disability living in these premises.
“We welcome the extra 103 attendant care packages allowing more people to self-manage the services they receive, and the minor budget increases to self-managed post-school programs, yet argue this is token funding which does little to address the pressing needs of the community.
“We acknowledge the new Minister for Disability Services, Mr. Peter Primrose, has inherited these significant shortfalls from the prior minister, and we believe he has the energy and capacity to inject the department with fresh ideas.

“We call on Mr Primrose to listen to people with disability, whose views are informed through our day to day experience of the system as it is currently organised and funded, and instil some hope that broader systemic reform will be announced in the future, “says Ms Daisley. 
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People with Disability Australia Incorporated (PWD) is a national disability rights and advocacy organisation. Our primary membership is made up of people with disability and organisations mainly constituted by people with disability.  We have a cross-disability focus - we represent the interests of people with all kinds of disability.  PWD is a non-profit, non-government organisation.

Our vision is of a socially just, accessible and inclusive community, in which the human rights, citizenship, contribution, potential and diversity of all people with disability are respected and celebrated.  This vision underpins everything that we do.

